NEW SALEM CITY PROCEEDINGS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, July 10th, 2017, 6:00 p.m.
City Auditorium Gymnasium
These minutes are being published subject to review and revision by the New Salem City Council.
Mayor Fitterer called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.
Attendance

Council Mayor:  Lynette Fitterer.

Council members present:  Delton Kautzman, Eugene Schaaf, Josh Gaebe, Delores Klusmann, Chad Goetzfridt
Others present:  City Auditor Melissa Davis, City Works Superintendant Dane Fuchs, City Engineer Todd Norton, Robyn Thiel, Building Inspector Mark Meyer, Marvin and Gloria Klusmann, Pat Fleckenstein, Robert and Cassidy McMullen, Faye Sanders, Mike Toepke, Gerald and Peggy Sprenger, Alan Dahme, Allyn and Darlene Lennie    
Minutes

Gaebe moved and Klusmann seconded to approve the June 12th city council minutes as presented, all voting aye, motion carried.
Public Informational Meeting
Todd Norton informed those present that the city has not made any decisions at the current time, but is looking for the public’s input on making some substantial improvements to the city’s water system with possibly replacing the streets and sewer in conjunction with the water lines.  Norton explained that city has been having trouble with water flow in many areas of town, but specifically fire flow, or the quantity of water for fire protection.  Norton explained that flow is the amount of water coming out of a fixture and that pressure is the amount of force put on the water to make it flow from one place to another.  Replacing water lines will not increase pressure, only flow.  In 2016 it was determined that 76% of the city had inadequate fire flow and that the city’s old cast iron pipes were heavily corroded.  It is believed that most all of the city’s 4” water lines have narrowed down to 1 ½” to 2” due to tuberculation, or corrosion.  When lines are replaced they will be replaced with a minimum of 6” lines as required by the USDA.  Kautzman stated that 500 gallons/minute is a minimum desired flow for fighting fires.  Fuchs explained at the current time the hydrant by the Baptist church puts out about 105 gallons per minute.  With the completion of the water project fire flow would increase to about 943 gallons/minute at the hydrant by the Baptist Church.  The hydrant by Elm Crest currently pulls about 124 gallons/minute and with the water line replacement project is projected to pull 1068 gallons/minute.  The city has had approximately 2/3 of its sewer system televised.  Although many issues were discover, at the current time the sewer hasn’t been causing many problems.  Norton presented 2017 projection costs for water line replacement at approximately $12,000,000, for water and street replacement the project would run approximately $22,500,000, and the third option of water/sewer/street replacement comes in at $25,500,000.  Norton recommends not replacing the streets if we aren’t going to replace the sewer, there are additional grant options to cover street repair if both water and sewer are replaced.  The city would seek USDA grants and loans and CDBG grants to complete the project.  Norton stated the city would be eligible for a 45% grant and the rest of the cost would have to be covered by the city.  Loan repayment options were discussed by Norton.  The first option would be to do a water bill adder of $56/month for water line replacement, $145/month for water and street replacement, or $125/month for water, sewer and street replacement.  If the city would opt for special assessments they would run approximately $400/year per 50 foot lot for water line replacement, $1000/year per 50 foot lot for water and street replacement, or $870/year per 50 foot lot for water, sewer, and street replacement.  Norton explained that opting for special assessment the city could add a 1 1/2% fee to cover their administrative costs associated with special assessment.  Special assessments are administratively intense and also require volunteers for a special assessments board.  Fitterer added that the city has also discussed increasing the sales tax by 1% to aid in the loan repayment.  A 1% sales tax generates approximately $100,000/year for the city.  This would also mean that the loan repayment would not fall completely on the residents of the city.  A sales tax increase would have to be put to vote and the council plans to have it on the ballot in June of 2018.  Fitterer also stated that another option for water line replacement would be to hire a contractor to do $100,000-$150,000 of work/year, but Norton states completing the work that way would probably take 30 years.  The council was in agreement to hold additional informational meetings for the community at a later date.  Mayor Fitterer thanked those in attendance.
Public Hearing
The council reviewed a zoning change request from Rud Corporation.  Gaebe moved and Kautzman seconded to approved the zoning change request for Outlot E from agricultural to commercial 3.  All in favor the motion carried.

Water & Sewer Committee

Norton presented the council with Exhibit K which amends task order 2 to include additional services to be performed by the engineer and modifications to services of engineer.  Kautzman moved and Klusmann seconded to approve the amended task order.  All in favor the motion carried.
Street Committee

Kautzman presented a curb repair list that included 4 locations: The northwest corner of Main and First, The northwest corner of Cedar and Sixth, the southwest corner of Birch and Third, and the northeast corner of Oak and Third.  Kautzman moved and Gaebe seconded to seek bids for the curb replacement.  All in favor the motion carried.
Kautzman dicussed the need for Fuchs to create a street repair guideline for when new water and sewer lines are tapped.
Auditorium Committee

Goetzfridt moved and Young seconded to begin the bidding process for the replacement of the Auditorium floor.

Kautzman and Gaebe informed the council of several ideas they have been thinking about for getting the auditorium balconies up to code, but for the current time the balcony will remained closed to the public.

Fitterer discussed the replacement of the flower pots in front of the building, she has looked into several options but doesn’t have a recommendation at this time.
Police Committee

The council reviewed the June police report.
Kautzman informed the council that new truck route signs have been ordered.
Building Committee
Schaaf moved and Goetzfridt seconded to approve a 2 foot variance for Allyn Lennie.  All in favor the motion carried.
Personnel Committee
Fitterer stated that Beth Haff has been hired for the position at the transfer station.  Haff will start a probationary period at $12/hour for the first 3 months then be increase to $13/hour.
New Business

Davis presented the 2018 budget for a first look by the council.

Klusmann moved and Goetzfridt seconded to approve persons under the age of 21 to enter De Udder Bar for the purpose of eating with a guarding over the age of 21 until 10pm.  All in favor the motion carried.

Kautzman moved and Young seconded to continue the emergency fire ban until further notice, all in favor the motion carried.
Consent Agenda
Gaebe moved and Klusmann seconded to approve the liquor license transfers as presented below.  All in favor the motion carried.



July 14-15-16
The Field to NS Auditorium Grounds

Hoe Down 
August 3-4-5-6
Sunset to Morton County Fair Grounds

Fair

October 14
Sunset to Auditorium


Wedding

Gaebe moved and Young seconded to approve the gaming permits for The New Salem Betterment and the New Salem-Almont High School.  All in favor the motion carried.

Young moved and Klusmann seconded to approve the pledge of securities as presented.  All in favor the motion carried.

Young moved and Gaebe seconded to approve the bills as presented.  All in favor, the motion carried. 
Paid Chk#  000170E
USPS
7/6/2017
$604.00
Stamped Envelopes
Paid Chk#  000171E
941 PAYMENT
7/10/2017
$3,764.46
Paid Chk#  013566
Blaich, John
6/26/2017
$114.64
Paid Chk#  013567
Boehm, Donald
6/26/2017
$82.96
Paid Chk#  013568
Brunen, Andy
6/26/2017
$988.76
Paid Chk#  013569
Davis, Melissa
6/26/2017
$769.88

Paid Chk#  013570
Fuchs, Dane
6/26/2017
$1,461.51
Paid Chk#  013571
Goetzfridt, Perrin
6/26/2017
$83.11
Paid Chk#  013572
Haff, Beth
6/26/2017
$87.91
Paid Chk#  013573
Kautzman, Erik
6/26/2017
$507.25
Paid Chk#  013574
Meyer, Mark
6/26/2017
$411.14
Paid Chk#  013575
Yellow Bird, Miranda
6/26/2017
$852.03
Paid Chk#  013576
Young III, John B
6/26/2017
$140.61
Paid Chk#  013577
MDU
6/26/2017
$3,353.15
fire siren
Paid Chk#  013578
S&B LANDSCAPING
7/1/2017
$110.72
fertilizer
Paid Chk#  013579
Blaich, John
7/10/2017
$112.37
Paid Chk#  013580
Brunen, Andy
7/10/2017
$1,026.58
Paid Chk#  013581
Davis, Melissa
7/10/2017
$769.88
Paid Chk#  013582
Fuchs, Dane
7/10/2017
$1,372.30
Paid Chk#  013583
Haff, Beth
7/10/2017
$142.26
Paid Chk#  013584
Kautzman, Erik
7/10/2017
$507.92
Paid Chk#  013585
Meyer, Mark
7/10/2017
$92.35
Paid Chk#  013586
Yellow Bird, Miranda
7/10/2017
$879.86
Paid Chk#  013587
A2Z PLUMBING
7/10/2017
$162.50
sewer backup
Paid Chk#  013588
AE2S
7/10/2017
$496.00
plot design
Paid Chk#  013589
AMERIPRIDE SERVICES
7/10/2017
$281.25
aud floor mats
Paid Chk#  013590
BIG MUDDY SEPTIC SERVICE
7/10/2017
$750.00
pumpout of lift station
Paid Chk#  013591
CENTRAL DAKOTA FRONTIER
7/10/2017
$518.26
gas and oil
Paid Chk#  013592
COFER SANITATION
7/10/2017
$47.61
Garbage service
Paid Chk#  013593
COUNTRYSIDE CONSTRUCTION
7/10/2017
$14,256.10
Auditorium Roof
Paid Chk#  013594
CURTIS RUD OIL
7/10/2017
$14.34
fuel
Paid Chk#  013595
FARMERS LUMBER & GAMBLES
7/10/2017
$2,341.56
aud/shop supplies
Paid Chk#  013596
JIM FROHLICH
7/10/2017
$50.00
Transfer Station Heater
Paid Chk#  013597
MISSOURI WEST WATER SYSTEM7/10/2017
$22,625.24
water purchase
Paid Chk#  013598
MORTON COUNTY AUDITOR
7/10/2017
$3,360.00
police contract
Paid Chk#  013599
NAPA
7/10/2017
$518.73
equipment parts
Paid Chk#  013600
ND DEPT OF HEALTH - MICRO
7/10/2017
$16.00
labs
Paid Chk#  013601
ND INSURANCE DEPARTMENT
7/10/2017
$1,843.15
insurance
Paid Chk#  013602
ND LEAGUE OF CITIES
7/10/2017
$1,130.00
dues
Paid Chk#  013603
ND SEWAGE PUMP SERVICE 
7/10/2017
$5,081.50
lift Station Repair
Paid Chk#  013604
ND SURPLUS PROPERTY
7/10/2017
$100.00
shop and city misc
Paid Chk#  013605
NDPERS
7/10/2017
$1,463.72
retirement payment
Paid Chk#  013606
NEW SALEM JOURNAL
7/10/2017
$625.00
Paid Chk#  013607
OFFICE DEPOT
7/10/2017
$21.89
Paid Chk#  013608
POST MASTER
7/10/2017
$1,000.00
On account
Paid Chk#  013609
ROTO ROOTER
7/10/2017
$415.00
jet manhole
Paid Chk#  013610
Security First Bank BC/BS
7/10/2017
$400.00
Dane insurance
Paid Chk#  013611
SPIFFY BIFFS
7/10/2017
$74.00
transfer station
Paid Chk#  013612
Office of State Tax Commission
7/10/2017
$326.69
biannual audit
Paid Chk#  013613
TITAN MACHINERY
7/10/2017
$231.55
Paid Chk#  013614
TRANSTRASH
7/10/2017
$357.15
Paid Chk#  013615
WEB.COM
7/10/2017
$17.95
web hosting
Paid Chk#  013616
WEST RIVER 
7/10/2017
$216.92
phones-sheriff
Mayor Fitterer Adjourned the meeting at 7:53pm.
Another public meeting will be held in August in regards to the water/sewer/street replacement, watch the journal and city facebook page for updates.
The next regular New Salem City Council meeting will be August 14th, 2017 at 6:30pm.
___________________________________







Lynette Fitterer-Mayor
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Melissa Davis-Auditor
